
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Date: 14th October 2021 
 
Dear Parents, Carers 
 
On Monday 18th October a major building project commences at the Academy to convert the ex-boarding house 
into a teaching block ready for September 2022.  
 
Access for the contractors to the site will be via the gates at the top of Urban Street and therefore we are writing 
to request that you avoid using Urban Street as much as possible for the rest of the academic year.  
 
Sixth form students who drive to the Academy will no longer be able to park outside school at the top of Urban 
Street. The road beyond the large green gates at the end of the road must be left clear to ensure access for 
Lorries and deliveries at all times. Please can parents who usually ‘drop off’ their child on Urban Street find an 
alternative point or use the Cross O’Cliff entrance. 
 
With regards to dropping students off at the sixth form end of the academy, I have also been asked to remind you 
that there is no access for cars beyond the gates at the top of Clayton Road. The road beyond the gates belongs to 
Cadent.  
 
Students are still fine to walk and cycle up Urban Street in the morning and after school. There will be staff on 
duty. 
 
Please could you remind your child, especially if these arrangements affect them, to be extra careful and to travel 
to and from the Academy safely and responsibly. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
John Nuttall 
Health & Safety Lead 
 

 

 

 

 


